	TX SET Issue Tracking Request Form 


	TX SET Issue Tracking Number:
	2008-I081

	 Issue Status:
	Withdrawn

	Last Modification Date:
	07/16/2008

	Retail Assignment Request Number:
	


	ISSUE SUBMITTER SECTION:

	Submitter Name:
	Submitting Company Name:  
	Date of Submission:

	 Jennifer Troutman
	Direct Energy
	June 30, 2008

	Submitter’s E-Mail Address:
	Phone Number:  
	Affected Transaction(s):

	Jennifer.troutman@directenergy.com 
	512-608-7722
	 814_01, 814_16, 814_PC

	Issue Statement:  (Short description of issue)

	 Remove Critical Care/Critical Load indicator from CR initiated transactions by eliminated the REF SU segment from the 814_01, 814_16 and the 814_PC.


	Operational/System Impact: (What is the issue doing to your system and/or operations)

	 This puts Direct Energy in the position of telling the TDSP whether or not a Premise is Critical Care or Critical Load and it is not the CR’s responsibility to make this determination.  We are having some transactions rejected by the TDSP when there is a discrepancy between what we have in our system and what TDSPs has in theirs.


	Market Impact: (What is the issue doing to others)

	The TDSPs are the owners of the Critical Care/Critical Load process and are responsible for establishing and maintaining this designation.  CRs should not be telling TDSPs whether or not a Premise is Critical Care.  CRs should only receive this information in an 814_05. 


	Desired Outcome: (What do you expect to change)

	 Stop CRs from telling the TDSPs whether a Premise is designated as Critical Care or Critical Load.


	Once Completed:

	Please submit this completed form via e-mail to txsetchangecontrol@ercot.com


	TX SET DISCUSSION SECTION:

	Date of TX SET Discussion:
	Change Control Created (Y/N):
	Change Control Tracking Number:

	 
	
	

	Discussion/Revision History:
	Referred to TX SET Subteam (Y/N):  
	

	 7-16-08:  AEP reviews the flag that they receive on Switches (and possibly PCs) to compare to their systems and sends an email to the REP if their system does not have that customer flagged as Critical Care.  On MVIs, AEP compares the customer name on the MVI and the previous customer and if they are the same, AEP maintains the critical care status on the account.  


	Recommended Resolution:

	7-16-08:  Based on today’s discussion revealing the fact that AEP and possibly other TDSPs use the CC flag to maintain protections on customer accounts; the submitter has requested to withdraw this Issue.  Issue is Withdrawn.   



